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MINUTES OF THE HEARING BEFORE THE
NEVADA STATE CONTRACTORS’ BOARD

HELD OCTOBER 12, 2000

The hearing was called to order at 1:10 p.m. on Thursday, October 12, 2000, at the offices of the State
Contractors’ Board, 9670 Gateway Drive, Reno, Nevada 89511.  Exhibit A  is the Notice of Intent to Adopt
and a copy of the Proposed Rule Exhibit B is a copy of suggested changes to the rule as proposed by
Board members Johnson, Sheltra and Cavin.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Dennis Johnson
Deborah Sheltra
Margaret Cavin

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:

Ms. Nancy Mathias, Licensing Administrator
Mr. George Lyford, Director of Special Investigations
Mr. Frank Torres,  Deputy Director of Investigations
Ms. Jeanne Reynolds, Recording Secretary

Ms. Mathias explained the purpose of the hearing is to consider the comments from the interested
persons who appeared at the workshop held regarding the adoption of regulations pertaining to Chapter
624 of the Nevada Administrative Code.  She indicated that the notice of the hearing was posted in
compliance with NRS 233B on September 7, 2000 at the Las Vegas City Hall, the Sawyer State Building,
Clark County Library and on September 5, 2000 at the Washoe County Courthouse, Washoe County
Library, Reno City Hall and offices of the State Contractors’ Board in Reno and Las Vegas.

Ms. Mathias indicated that the proposed amendments to NAC 624 are needed to comply with legislative
mandates concerning the establishment of an investigations office and the qualifications for investigators
employed to carry out the provisions of the statute.

The proposed regulation establishes the qualifications required to be employed by the Nevada State
Contractors’ Board in the capacity of a compliance investigator or a criminal investigator.

Ms. Mathias read into the record the suggested changes that Board members Johnson, Cavin and
Sheltra would like presented to the full Board in view of the input received from the workshop attendees.
A copy of the suggested changes is attached hereto as Exhibit B.

There being no further comments, the hearing was adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Reynolds
Recording Secretary




